
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

February 28, 2014 

Mr. Benny Dehghi 
Honeywell International, Inc. 
2525 West 190th Street 
Torrance, California 90504 

~ EoMuNo a. BRowN JR. 
~ OOV!RNOA 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
- FORMER HONEYWELL GARDENA FACILITY, 1733 WEST ARTESIA BOULEVARD, 
GARDENA, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 13-054, ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019, SERIES NO. 224, 
Cl NO. 9946, GLOBAL ID. WDR 100011679) 

Dear Mr. Dehghi: 

On June 21, 2013, the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region 
(Regional Board) enrolled you under the general WDRs Order No. R4-2007-0019 for the 
injection of carbon substrates and pH buffer for groundwater remediation of chlorinate volatile 
organic compounds at the former Honeywell Gardena facility (Site). 

The general WDRs Order No. R4-2007-0019 does not cover the use of bioaugmentation culture 
and anaerobic chase water. On February 6, 2014, the Regional Board at a public meeting 
adopted site-specific WDRs Order No. R4-2014-0021 which covers the injection of 
bioaugmentation culture, anaerobic chase water, and those chemicals originally covered by the 
general WDRs, including carbon substrates and pH buffer. 

Since the subject discharge is now completely covered under WDRs Order No. R4-2014-0021 , 
the coverage under general WDRs Order No. R4-2007 -0019, Series No. 224 for the subject Site 

. is no longer needed, and therefore is hereby terminated with the exception of enforcement 
actions that may be taken under the term of the permit. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Ann Chang at (213) 620-
6122 (achang@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu 
at (213) 576-6683 (ewu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

~u~ 
Samuel Unger, P.E. 
Executive Officer 
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